
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 25, 2010 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Margo Connors,  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen approved a driveway permit for logging for Robert & Carol Smith, Map 219, Lot 

11. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse and Carolina Crapo Building on 

July 9
th
 and 16

th
 for a floral symposium by the White Mountain Garden Club. 

 

MR. DE MAYO wanted to compliment the Town for putting the flu shot information on the town 

website.  Mr. DeMayo presented a statement in regard to his conversations about the inspection 

of his property on Easton Road by Chief Clark.  The Selectmen will share the statement with the 

Chief.  

 

The Selectmen received thank you notes from the Bert Aldrich Family and the American Red 

Cross. 

 

The Town received copies of State of NH Driveway Permits for: 

Ned Wilson  Map 214, Lot 21 

Patricia Brown Map 205, Lot 6 

 

The Administrative Assistant will contact Ray Lobdell and request a written report on his 

inspection of property on Streeter Pond Drive. 

 

The Selectmen briefly discussed the property in Sugar Hill that would provide access to land in 

Easton.  There may be a joint meeting of the Easton and Sugar Hill Planning Boards in the future 

to discuss. 

 

The Board would like the Road Agent to respond to the DOT in regard to the recent bridge 

inspection report. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of October 18, 2010, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion at 6:30 PM to move to non-public discussion for personnel 

and legal discussion, seconded by MS. CONNORS.   

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to seal the minutes of the non public session and adjourn the 

meeting at 7:00 PM, seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be 

on Monday, November 1, 2010 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 



 

 
 

 

 


